
 

Senate Counsel, Research, and Fiscal Analysis  
 

Alexis C. Stangl, Director  
 

Minnesota Senate Building  

95 University Ave. W. Suite 3300 

ST. PAUL, MN 55155-1800 

(651) 296-4791 

www.senate.mn/scrfa 
 

   Senate     
State of Minnesota  

 

 

 

S.F. No. 258 – Plymouth lodging tax modification 
 

Author:   Senator Bonnie S. Westlin   

 

Prepared by:  Nora Pollock, Senate Counsel (651/297-8066) 

  

Date:   February 20, 2023 

 

 

 

Under current law, the city of Plymouth is authorized to impose an up to three percent lodging tax 

in addition to the up to three percent lodging tax a city may impose under general statutory 

authority. Two-thirds of the revenue from the additional tax must be used for capital improvements 

to public recreational facilities and marketing and promotion of the community, and the remaining 

one-third must be used for tourism promotion in the city. The additional three percent tax is set to 

expire at the earlier of ten years after first imposed, or December 31, 2030. This bill strikes the 

expiration date of the tax. Effective upon filing of local approval with the secretary of state.   


